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August 23, 2016


Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
Wastewater Discharge Authorization Program
Attn:  Jim Rypkema
555 Cordova Street
Anchorage, AK  99501


Dear Mr. Rypkema,

The Petersburg Borough Assembly respectfully requests a 30 day extension to the comment period for the reissuance of a Pesticide General Permit for Discharges from the Application of Pesticides as well as a public hearing on the subject to be held in Petersburg.  Further, we request the public hearing be held in late September or early October, after the 2016 commercial salmon fishing season is completed and our local fishing fleet is home and able to participate.  

As a coastal Alaskan community, Petersburg’s economy is largely fueled by fishing – both commercial and subsistence/personal use.  Alaska’s fishing industry is known for the pristine, healthy seafood it provides to the world.  Our fisherman rely on clean, uncontaminated water for the proper development of the seafood harvested.

In addition, many Petersburg Borough residents live outside the framework of our public water delivery system and depend upon nearby streams, wells, or cisterns to provide the water needed to run their household.

In order to preserve the quality of our drinking water, our seafood, and in essence our health, it is imperative that the ADEC ensures that application of the pesticide proposed for use will not harm the fish, fish habitat, or water source used for human consumption prior to issuing a license.  All Alaskans should know what chemical pesticides, if any, will be sprayed and the effects the application could have on our watersheds.  State agencies should provide a pesticide spraying plan to all communities, accept public comments and hold public hearings, and post written notice prior to and during the application within the area planned for spraying.  There should be additional protections for pesticides applied near any fish habitat or water source used for human consumption.  Keep us informed and safe.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this important issue.

Respectfully,


Mark Jensen
Mayor
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